
MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION  

OF THE CADDO PARISH COMMISSON  

HELD ON THE 2nd DAY OF JUNE, 2025 

 
The Caddo Parish Commission met in a Work Session, on the above date, at 3:30 p.m., in 

the Government Chambers, with Mrs. Gage-Watts, President, presiding, and the following members in 

attendance constituting a quorum: Commissioners Atkins, Blake, Burrell, Cothran, Epperson, Gage-Watts, 

Jones, Kracman, Lazarus, Thomas, and G. Young (11). ABSENT: Commissioner J. Young (1).  

 
Mr. Jones gave the invocation, and Mr. Epperson led the Commission in the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  

 

AGENDA ADDITIONS 

 

 It was moved by Mrs. Gage-Watts, seconded by Mr. Epperson, that the agenda be 

expanded and Resolution of Remembrance for Pastor Cleonis Odom and Resolution of Remembrance for 

Pastor Danny Williams be placed under New Business.  

 

 The President opened the floor for anyone to speak in favor or against this public hearing. 

There being no one to speak, the President closed the public hearing.  

 

 At this time, Mrs. Gage-Watts’ motion be carried by all members who were present with 

Commissioner J. Young being absent (1).  

 

CITIZENS COMMENTS 

 

 Sue Garcia came before the Commission and gave the following comment:  

 

 I do thank you for this opportunity to speak before you today. This is my first time to attend 

one of your meetings and I regret for having to say that for I have not done my duty to extent that I could 

have as instructed by God, to pray for those who are in leadership position over me and for that I ask your 

forgiveness. I’m her today to let you know that from this time forth I will be faithful to lift you up in prayer. 

You as well as our Mayor, our city council, and other elected officials. The job that you do is not easy, and 

I recognize that. When you make decisions that affect the population of this city, this parish, which includes 

the young, the old, the poor, the rich, the black, the white, the Hispanic, the Asian, it is a very heavy 

responsibility to wear a governmental mantle as you do. I too have come to learn that I also wear a 

governmental mantle. This mantle was not put on me through votes obtained through popularity and the 

democratic process. This mantle was put on me by the lord. He placed this mantle on me to be one who 

would pray for government leaders and to be one who would pray for the welfare of my city to see that it is 

protected and that the citizens therein prosper in every way. I’m here today to use my voce to share my 

heart as one who has lived in this city all my life. I have a great love for Shreveport. My husband raised our 

three children here. We have grandchildren who live here. I have worked as a registered nurse in your local 

area hospitals. I ended my nursing career teaching at the university laboring to educate the future red 

nurses of tomorrow. Having said that, I want to be quite honest with and say form a nurse’s heart that I 

have great concern for the health of my city over the past few years. And I will say just retired just a few 

years ago. I was very busy in what I was doing, but God called me out of the nurse force way earlier than I 

even expected that I would be. Uh to he said, ‘’ You have cared for years for the temporal welfare of the 

body. I’m calling you to care for the eternal welfare of my body.’’ Over the past few years, I have seen 

changes that have occurred that I believe have led to an instability that I believe can threaten the well-being 

and health of Shreveport and our surrounding community on Caddo parish. I’ve seen and heard things that 

have been of great concern to me. I regret that I have not made my voice. In my concern for our community, 

I’m here today to ask you in your role as commissioners to be diligent to protect out city through the 

ordinances you pass and the resolutions you speak forth. I ask you to consider those who will live under 

those ordinances and resolutions. I would ask first and foremost that you as our government leaders would 

consult god through prayer and to seek his counsel to determine if the legislation you seek to pass would 

please him and honor him or would it not? Would the legislation you pass benefit the citizens of this city 

and parish? Or would the legislation open a Pandora’s box and call our city and our parish to be under 

God’s judgment because it did not line up with his divine laws and ordinances? Doing what you do and the 

decisions you make can grave consequences. They can also have life-giving and life sustaining 

consequences, thank you for letting me speak today and once again please accept my apology that I have 

not prayed for you to the extent that I could have in past years. I will be praying for you in the days to come. 

On a closing note, I do want to tell you that I am the state co-leader for intercessors for America, which is 

national organization. If you have any specific prayer requests in the future, I would be happy to be of your 

service and to engage in prayer for you and those who you partner with through this prayer organization. 

Thank you very much. 

 

 Paige Hoffpower came before the Commission and gave the following comment:  

 

 All time and months are gods in Shreveport, Louisiana. We declare today that June is 

family month, not LGBT pride month. A call to uphold morality in our city. This petition today is made to the 

body of Christ, the city of council members, the Caddo commissioners presently trying to declare LGBTQ 

pride month in Shreveport, Louisiana this June 2025. This petition is made by the vast majority of families 



and citizens in Shreveport Louisiana, who stand for God’s biblical testimony of truth at all time is given and 

governed by him, the creator and sustainer of the universe. Therefore, June and all months are God’s 

months and no time is rightly declared LGBTQ pride month because God is against sexual sin. But today 

our Caddo commissioners are developing a vote for the resolutions to be made again this year Which to 

my astonishment has been the case for the last several years declaring from their pulpit what God has not 

declared from his. We unite as one voice in Shreveport today as citizens who renounce all resolutions made 

by the city council and our Caddo commissioners that June is LGBTQ pride month and hereby declare June 

family month perpetually as righteous response to the breach that today is trying to and has been producing 

negative consequences ever since it was first declared. For marriage is given God’s covenant of grace for 

man’s well-being and the spiritual and sexual union of one-man Husband and one-woman wife which is 

ordained by God and established by him to produce offspring children to be raised up in families and fulfill 

his purposes in the earth. We remind our city officials of God’s highest sovereign order and their duty to 

uphold his moral law and family structure which he instituted to safeguard our city remain under his moral 

blessing of protection instead of sin’s rightful consequence of judgment. In addition to the word of God 

affirming God’s sovereignty, all our American founding documents establish the Bill of Rights, the 

Declaration of Independence, we hereby reaffirm today the Louisiana State Constitution and preamble that 

we the people of Louisiana are grateful to almighty God for the civil, political, economic, and religious 

liberties we enjoy and desire to stay in his grace and blessings as city kept by God. We officially stand 

against the agenda items today referred to as 1112 that would continue to allow the abominable declaration 

over Shreveport, excuse me, declaration June LGBTQ pride month. We are also against the fruit of those 

resolutions which have increased the scope and the number of pride events taking place in our city today, 

promoting a sexually driven mission and resulting rise on entertainment for it. The resolution’s false 

narrative of protection and equal rights has allowed a small fraction of our city’s population to impose their 

sexual preferences and confusion on the broader community. Undermining the religious freedoms and 

moral conscience of the vast majority of true part of American citizens who stand in fear of God in honor of 

his word and in alignment with the Christian values and biblical institution of marriage and family that’s 

foundational for a moral society. We strongly urge our governing authorities to stop the following LGBTQ 

pride events happening now in our city. Seeking to normalize an immoral sexual lifestyle in Shreveport, 

compromising the integrity of our city parks and institutions as well as the safety and innocence of our 

children, families, and communities. Number one, gay field gay. This event openly promotes LGBTQ pride 

in our neighborhood parks, attempting to draw in the young and impressionable into a gay sex lifestyle. 

This has been going on for 5 years at Ac steer park. Such gatherings are falsely portrayed as harmless. 

Yet they cloak a lifestyle of serious sin against God and one’s own body, leading to both natural and spiritual 

consequences and conviction, not shame or unjust treatment towards them by society. Which is how these 

resolutions falsely betrayed the LGBTQ pride need for a celebratory month in our city of open perversion, 

which has been used to increase sexually immoral entertainment, not equal rights. Number two queer pro. 

This event invites 16-year -old minors to attend an adult LGBTQ party where the gay sex lifestyle is 

celebrated as a focus. This predatory baiting of innocent minors and should be an illegal act of not if it is 

not already. Number three, drag shows. Over nine drag shows are promoted this 2025 as entertainment 

ways to celebrate LGBTQ pride in Shreveport. These events showcase men and women dressing up in 

clothes of the opposite sex and behaving provocatively. This sexual perversion of God’s natural order and 

identity of men and women should not be promoted by city council and Caddo resolutions when in fact it is 

a high state of complete confusion. God’s word condemns such acts in cities as demonstrated in the 

historical account of his judgement against Sodom and Gomorrah where the city’s sexual sin brought the 

consequences of both cities’ complete destruction. As highlighted above, our current trajectory God’s divine 

moral law this matter and the warning found in it, which if not reversed will lead to lost generations, ultimate 

judgment of our city for the consequences of sin are spiritual, moral, and physical death. Before you today 

we acknowledge God as the supreme judge and authority over Shreveport. And we present his biblical 

word as fact the June and all months are God’s months. And there is no time that is given to us by God that 

is not governed by his truth, holy spirit and divine moral law. Ans as a city we desire to live in the grace and 

bless in his grace and blessings. So, to restore righteous pride and dignity back to Shreveport families and 

the month of June we hereby declare by our own declaration as the body of Christ June family month 

perpetually in our city. This will begin to realign Shreveport with God’s commandments, promises to heal, 

prosper, and protect us with the wall of family more firmly supported and in place as a protection against 

harm, temptations, and confusion targeting our children and the identity and their identity as children of 

God. Lastly, we caution all elected officials to act in alignment with the moral mandate bestowed on them 

by God and their constituents. To use the authority given to make righteous decisions that will morally 

prosper Shreveport, not bring us under judgement, aligning with God in his higher way for the families and 

citizens of Shreveport on this matter will be evidenced by a city council and county commissioner resolution 

declaring June family month. 

 

 Jon Glover came before the Commission and gave the following comment:  

 

 But more so what disturbs me is that we never discuss anything here at these work 

sessions hardly. You know, I thought a work session is the time for us to address the agenda items, the 

legislation that you are bringing before yourselves and us the public, giving us insight into what you all are 

proposing. Though you may have had committee meetings or whatever else, we the public don’t always 

have access or don’t attend those meetings. And that could be on us, but then it’s too on you all too because 

you represent us. At the end of the day, it is incumbent that we give decision, give some attention to what 

we present in the chamber. You know, we say this is the people’s chamber. Often times the people don’t 

always believe that. It just depends on the circumstances and the situations. We are the people. You are 

the people as well. But you are the elected people that we have entrusted to do the bidding for ourselves, 



but not with a blank check. So, when we rise to bring before you all and concern, we just ask that you listen 

to what we have to say. You don’t have to respond because I know that is not the norm. But oftentimes we 

do get rebuttal, we don’t need it if it’s going to be in a derogatory manner. What we propose and what 

expect and what you expect from us is respect. That’s it, give us the respect that you’re asking us to give 

you. So, when you address these issues on your agenda, share the information with us. Don’t have us 

deciding ore ourselves what this action item supposed to mean when you may have something totally 

different in your hearts and minds as to what you’re supporting or even proposing. So, I ask again that our 

work session indeed begin to mirror a work session. Not that we’re just going to advance what is brought 

before you all without even discussing it, and then it just makes the meetings longer on Thursdays. You 

have 18 resolutions on this agenda. And I tried to find information on at least 16 because two were just 

added here today. See I’m still in the dark. I don’t know what you’re proposing to me. And though those 

resolutions may identify persons or position or a mission, if you don’t tell me what it is I don’t know. So, you 

leave it to me to summarize for myself what that action will be regards to what your intent will be with 

regards to what your intent intends to be. 

 
ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

 

• Juvenile Detention Census 
 

Parish Administrator, Erica Bryant, said that there are 17 children in the Detention Center, 

five of which are OJJ. There are 452 children on probation. Twenty-six juveniles are at CCC. 

 

• Caddo Correctional Center Census 

 

 Mrs. Bryant said that there are 1,493 inmates at CCC, with 1,158 being pre-trial detainees.  

 

• Caddo Ready 
 
Mrs. Bryant encouraged all to sign up with caddoready.org to receive weather and 

emergency alerts.  
 

• Retirements 
 
Mrs. Bryant announced that Chuck Wilson will be retiring on June 18, 2025; and Mr. Kevin 

Lawrence will be retiring in July of 2025. Mr. Atkins thanked Mr. Wilson and Mr. Lawrence for their service 
to the Parish.  

 
COMMISSION REMARKS 

 

• Mr. Epperson called upon the Christian community and the elected officials to call Job 
Corps.  
 

• Mr. Cothran expressed concerns regarding the abrupt closure of the Shreveport Job Corps 
Center. He said that many students were left homeless due to the short notice. Requests were made for 
letters to be sent to federal representatives seeking answers and assistance.  

 

• Mr. Jones said that Common Ground, a local non-profit food pantry, needs donations of 
peanut butter, canned proteins, and hearty soups. He said that this food pantry is vital to the community 
and encouraged all to help fill this need.  

 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 
 Mrs. Gage-Watts made a request for letters to be sent to federal representatives seeking 
answers and assistance regarding Job Corps. 
 
 She also congratulated the LSUS Pilots for their perfect season.  
 
 The Clerk of the Commission, Mr. Jeff Everson, brought forward Jacob, Nevin, and Finesse 
to introduce themselves. These individuals are the student workers in the Commission Clerk’s Office.  
 
 Mrs. Gage-Watts ended her report with the following quote, “beware of any Christian 
movement that demands the government to be an instrument in God’s wrath, but never a source of God’s 
mercy, His generosity, or His compassion”.  
 
 There was no Old Business, so the Commission moved onto New Business.  
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

It was moved by Mr. Thomas, seconded by Mr. Jones, that the following items be 

englobed and moved to Thursday’s agenda for consideration:  

 
• Ordinance No. 6547 of 2025, an ordinance amending Article III of Chapter 19 of 

the Code of Ordinances relative to the E. Edward Jones Housing Trust Fund, to 



expand the Technical Review Committee, and to otherwise provide with respect 

thereto 

 
• Ordinance No. 6548 of 2025, an ordinance amending the Budget of Estimated 

Revenues & Expenditures for the Debt Service Fund and the Capital Outlay Fund 

to provide an appropriation of $10,000,000 for the construction of a pickleball park, 

and to otherwise provide with respect thereto 

 
• Resolution No. 32 of 2025, a resolution evidencing Caddo Parish’s public approval 

of bonds to be issued in connection with Capital Area Finance Authority pursuant 

to Section 147(f) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended  

 
• Special Resolution of Recognition Rufus Combs 

 
• Special Resolution of Remembrance Patrina Jenkins 

 
• Special Resolution Ron Buntyn 

 
• Special Resolution of Recognition Chef Niema DiGrazia 

 
• Special Resolution of Recognition Herbert Penson 

 
• Special Resolution of Recognition Leroy Powell Street Dedication 

 
• Special Resolution of Remembrance Mariah Carter Underwood 

 
• Special Resolution of Appreciation Evening with the Authors 

 
• Proclamation Pride Month 

 
• Proclamation Juneteenth 

 
• Proclamation Black Music Month 

 
• Special Resolution of Recognition 250th Anniversary of the United States Army 

 
• Proclamation Men’s Health Month 

 
• Proclamation Alzheimer’s & Brain Health Awareness Month 

 
• Proclamation National Cancer Survivors Day 

 
• Proclamation PTSD Awareness Month 

 
• Special Resolution of Recognition DJ Yoshi 

 
• Special Resolution of Recognition LSUS Baseball Team 

 
• Special Resolution of Remembrance Pastor Cleonis Odom  

 
• Special Resolution of Remembrance Pastor Danny Williams 

 
• Selection of 2025-2026 Official Journal. Proposals to be considered Shreveport 

Times and Caddo Citizens/Shreveport Sun 

 
• Appointment of Dr. Caleb Killian to the Animal Services Board 

 
• Animal Appeal—Allison McKeely 

 
• Property Standards Case No. 1--119 Barlow Avenue, Shreveport 

 
• Property Standards Case No. 2--3637 W. Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive, Shreveport 

  

• Property Standards Case No. 3—10840 Ellerbe Road, Shreveport 

 
• Property Standards Case No.  4—5651 Shreveport Blanchard Hwy, Shreveport 

 

 Mr. Atkins asked about the composition of the E. Edwards Jones Housing Trust Fund 

Technical Committee. Attorney Frazier explained that there was a recommendation to add two community 

members and a member of the Planning & Zoning Commission to this board.  



 He then made a friendly amended to consider the Proclamation for Pride Month be 

removed from the englobo. Mr. Thomas denied the friendly amendment.  

 

 Mr. G. Young requested that a summary of Ordinance No. 6548 of 2025, an ordinance 

amending the Budget of Estimated Revenues & Expenditures for the Debt Service Fund and the Capital 

Outlay Fund to provide an appropriation of $10,000,000 for the construction of a pickleball park, and to 

otherwise provide with respect thereto be provided to the Commission.  

 

 Mr. Patrick Wesley came before the Commission and gave a presentation on the Pickleball 

Park developments. A proposal was made to build a pickleball park with nineteen courts, including a 

championship court. The project is estimated to cost approximately $10M and would be managed by the 

YMCA. Revenues bonds would be used to finance the construction, with revenue generated from the facility 

covering the costs. 

 

 Mr. Atkins reiterated that the revenue from this project will pay for both the operating costs 

and financing costs. Mr. Wesley agreed.  

 

 Mr. Burrell wanted to know what would be considered a signature park. Mr. Wesley 

explained that they are the larger parks in the parks system. Mr. Burrell wanted to know if a more centrally 

located park would be more feasible. Mr. Wesley said that they are working with the school board, SporTran, 

etc. to develop pickleball from a grassroots effort.  

 

 Mr. Cothran said that he is struggling on a personal level to support a project of this 

magnitude right now. Mrs. Bryant mentioned that they are not asking the citizens for a tax to pay for this 

project; the revenues generated from the facility would pay for the project.  

 

 Mr. G. Young wanted to know if pickleball will become an Olympic sport. Mr. Wesley said 

that it will. He also mentioned that some states are making it a sanctioned sport with scholarships. Pickleball 

is here to stay, he said. Mr. G. Young continued by saying that he’s been a champion of doing things inside 

the city limits, but the Commission should be more imaginative and dynamic when it comes to economic 

development.  

 

 Substitute motion by Mr. Atkins, seconded by Mr. Kracman, that Special Resolution of 

Recognition Pride Month be removed from the englobo. Motion carried, as shown by the following roll call 

votes: AYES: Commissioners Atkins, Blake, Epperson, Kracman, Lazarus, and G. Young (6). NAYS: 

Commissioners Burrell, Cothran, Gage-Watts, Jones, and Thomas (5). ABSENT: Commissioner J. Young 

(1). ABSTAIN: None (0).  

 

 At this time, Mr. Thomas’ motion to englobo as amended carried by all Commission 

members who were in attendance with Commissioner J. Young being absent (1).  

 

 The Commission then moved onto Special Resolution of Recognition Pride Month.  

 

Mr. Atkins:  Thank you all for indulging our request to pull 11-11 from the englobo. It’s not my objective 

to have a fight here—an argument here. You know, I wish we could focus more on the 

blocking and tackling of our activities and less on, you know, fighting about these things. 

But, I do see that this issue does cause some controversy; it does cause some concern; 

and for that reason, I’d rather no have it on our agenda. I just don’t see the need to have it 

on the agenda. I’m sure that others feel differently, but I just wanted you all to know my 

thoughts. Thank you, Madam President.  

 

Mr. Thomas: Thank you, Madam President. I did want to clarify the need for this to be on our agenda. 

There’s an overwhelming amount of citizens here in Caddo Parish who do pay taxes, and 

who, more importantly, do vote. Not only that, as it’s been expressed by your wonderful 

comments—if I was to say that I feel that women only 25 and under should have braids in 

their heads. That would exclude two people in this room right now. Once again, that’s my 

opinion. I don’t choose to dictate how you live your life. I don’t choose to dictate your beliefs 

upon anyone else; I don’t choose to admonish Muslims for not eating pork. It is not our job 

to put our beliefs upon others. I’m going to yield because I don’t want to—I’ll save that for 

Thursday, but I do feel it is important for us to—Thank you, Madam President.  

 

Mr. Kracman: Yeah, I’d like to call for a vocal vote—a roll call vote.  

 

President 

Gage-Watts: What is your reason for a roll call vote? The machines are working great.  

 

Mr. Kracman: Do I have to have a reason?  

 

Mr. Thomas: You have to have a second. 

 

President 

Gage-Watts: There’s nothing wrong with our equipment. 



Mr. Kracman: Well, respectfully, I think its an incredibly contentious issue. I think putting our names on 

the screen isn’t quite enough. I think saying it out loud is important.  

 

President 

Gage-Watts: Ok, that dies for the lack of a second. I’m sorry. Commissioner Cothran.  

 

Mr. Cothran: Thank you, Madam President. You know, I really didn’t want to get in this fight, but the 

thing is, at this particular time, you know, we’ve heard different feedback. We’ve heard from 

the public—those that are here. We heard Commissioner Jones. We’ve heard you, as well. 

The point being again—a resolution is a piece of paper. Ok? A resolution does not make 

anybody anything or do anything against anyone’s personal beliefs. There’s a think called 

sin. Ok? There’s a thing called sin, and it covers a plethora of things. The thing about it is 

that we keep side stepping what God says. The one thing I’ve learned along the way is that 

I am not the judge. I am not the judge, and I never want to play the judge. I won’t do it 

publicly, nor privately. Thank you, Madam President.  

 

Mrs. Blake: From the time I’ve come on the Commission, I’ve had problems with resolutions because 

of how divisive these types of resolutions can be. I like to recognize people for 

accomplishments. I don’t agree with having so many recognitions of Women’s Month—and 

I hear laughter about this—Grandparents Month. I just feel like that it becomes from early 

the back and forth debating on the resolutions that we take away the importance of special 

days and important days and events. This resolution—and we had a guest today bring up 

that these are our Work Session, and this is the place we should be able to have these 

conversations and discussions, debates. That’s what we’re here for. I would say we don’t 

receive a ton of communication from our constituents, but when we do receive information 

and when people do come and speak, it is important for us to hear them. It’s interesting. 

I’ve had people reach our to me that are in agreement with this resolution for recognizing 

Pride Month, and then I have had people reach out to me against this. They say that there 

have been some concerns and valid concerns locally about what this means. I actually live 

across the street from a park. There is an event every year, and I will say, I have not seen 

anything that is inappropriate that I would consider not wanting people to see. And I have 

been to event while I am a hairstylist and own a hair salon. I have been in very large cities 

where there have been Pride parades and events that I did find offensive it was sexual in 

nature. I think there is a time an da place for such activities. The activity that is at the park 

has not had anything like that. But I do know that this is such a divisive issue. I, as a 

Christian, want to be kind and helpful to everybody, but I also have beliefs that are my core 

values that I want to respect as well. This is just super tough. I appreciate the 

Commissioners that wanted to pull it out so that we honored a request from constituents. I 

think that this is the time to say, what does a resolution for this mean? Does this mean that 

we’re going to find events like what we’re seeing brought to our attention? There are events 

that are concerning. And what does this mean? Does this mean that we’re going to fund 

events. There are things that people are afraid to say because its stuff that we never though 

we’d have to say in public. I have family members that are openly gay and family members 

that are not. I have friend that are openly gay, and friends that are not. I own a business. I 

recognize, and I respect everybody regardless of personal beliefs. For me, I just think that 

I appreciate that we can have this discussion. At times, this is very hard from what people 

brought and said and from what Commissioners have said. So I just want to say thank you 

for the people that have come and spoken and for those that have reached out to me to 

tell me how they feel. I, right now, I will be moving forward to move this resolution forward 

because I’ve had people reach out with both opinions, so I don’t have a clear decision for 

my constituency, so I’m just going to be really open with that. I think that they’re people 

that feel very marginalized. I will speak out about funding if we’re funding events that are 

sexual in nature. As the person who’s trying to help all people and figure out how to be 

respectful until we have a firmer stance on resolutions, I’m going to move this forward and 

just do some thinking this week.  

 

 It was moved by M r. Thomas, seconded by Mr. Jones, that Special Resolution of 

Recognition for Pride Month be moved to Thursday’s agenda for consideration. Motion carried, as shown 

by the following roll call votes: AYES: Commissioners Blake, Burrell, Cothran, Epperson, Gage-Watts, 

Jones, Thomas, and G. Young (9). NAYS: Commissioners Atkins, Kracman, and Lazarus (3). ABSENT: 

Commissioner J. Young (1). ABSTAIN: None (0). 

 

COMMUNIQUES/COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

• Mr. Cothran wished his wife a Happy Anniversary.  

 

• Mrs. Blake congratulate LSUS Pilots again for their perfect season. She also encouraged 

everyone to attend the Sunflower Festival in Gilliam.  

 
 She also announced that the Maggie Grace Act has been adopted by the Senate and  

 



• Mr. Epperson suggested that the Public Works vehicles have flashing lights and such for 

picking up litter.  

 

• Mr. Thomas announced that Social Con will be held this weekend. Rise Shreveport will 

also be hosting an adult field day.  

 
CONSENT AGENDA 

 

• Ordinance No. 6535 of 2025, an ordinance to set the General Purpose and Special 

Purpose Millages providing for millage rate adjustments, as allowed by Article VII, 

Section 23 of the Louisiana Constitution of 1974 and LA R.S. 47:1705 (B), levying 

and imposing taxes and assessments for 2025 on all the property subject to 

taxation in the Parish of Caddo, and to otherwise provide with respect thereto  

 

• Ordinance No. 6536 of 2025, an ordinance to set the General Purpose and Special 

Purpose Millages providing for an increase in the millage rates not in excess of the 

prior years maximum rates, as allowed by Article VII, Section 23 of the Louisiana 

Constitution of 1974 and LA R.S. 47:1705 (B), levying and imposing taxes and 

assessments for 2025 on all the property subject to taxation in the Parish of Caddo, 

and to otherwise provide with respect thereto  

 

• Ordinance No. 6537 of 2025, an ordinance setting the Parish Millage for the 

purpose of paying principal and interest, due in 2025, on outstanding Parish bond 

issues and to instruct the Assessor to include said millage on the tax roll of the 

Parish of Caddo for the year 2025, and to otherwise provide with respect thereto  

 

• Ordinance No. 6538 of 2025, an ordinance setting the assessment of property 

classified as timberlands and to instruct the Assessor to include said assessment 

on the tax roll of the Parish of Caddo for the year 2025, and to otherwise provide 

with respect thereto  

 

• Ordinance No. 6539 of 2025, an ordinance to adopt the values fixed, or to be fixed, 

by the Louisiana Tax Commission on all assessment for railways and other public 

service corporations, and to instruct the Assessor to extend such assessments and 

values on the tax roll of the Parish of Caddo for the year 2025, and to otherwise 

provide with respect thereto 

 
• Ordinance No. 6545 of 2025, an ordinance amending the Budget of Estimated 

Revenues & Expenditures for the Oil & Gas and Economic Development Funds to 

appropriate funds for Skywest Airlines 

 

• Ordinance No. 6546 of 2025, an ordinance declaring certain adjudicated properties 

to be surplus and to authorize the Parish Administrator, or a designee, to sell the 

Parish of Caddo’s tax interest in certain surplus adjudicated properties and to 

otherwise provide with respect thereto 

 

At this time, there was no further discussion to come before the Commission, so the 

Commission adjourned at 5:17 p.m. 

 

 

 
Assistant Commission Clerk 


